Union Council Meeting
Minutes
April 21, 2021
Present:
Lily Miller
Kari Fischer

Susan Dibbell

Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Ansley Laev

Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Grace D’Souza

Barb Rasmussen

Jenny Faust 

Paul Peppard

Erin Hallbauer
Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Elizabeth Snodgrass

Steven Beda 
Matthew Wilson 

Crisitan McGough
Maggie Hayes

Meeting called to order at 5:33 p.m.

Motion: Jenny moved approval of the March 24th meeting minutes. Ansley seconded the motion.  March Meeting Minutes were approved. 

Hoofer Budget Presentation
· The 2021-2022 Hoofer Club budgets were presented by Ansley and Matt. The full presentation is in the box folder. Ansley explained how Hoofers is made of 6 clubs, that each have their own budgets, and then Hoofer Ambassadors which is not a club itself. The current state of Hoofers is that they have been severely impacted by the pandemic. Programming was limited, but they were still able to do some. They have been limiting expenses to mandatory costs to help save money. Hoofer Ambassadors have been able to operate due to grant funding. 
· The group discussed the budget and asked their questions. 
· Motion: to approve the 2021-2022 Hoofer budgets. Prady moved approval, Jacklyn seconded the motion. Hoofer Club Budgets for 2021-2022 were unanimously approved. 
WU Theater Budget Presentation

· Theater Director Elizabeth Snodgrass and Steven Beda, director of the performing arts committee), presented the Wisconsin Union Theater 2021-2022 budget. The full presentation is in the box folder. They described their goals and challenges they face, which are mainly related. Their budget covers 37 unique events for the next year, with hopes of returning to in-person events partially in fall, and back to full in-person programming in spring. Their total expenses are $610,369, total revenue of $654,658, with a total variance of $44,199. 
· The group discussed the budget, with few questions. 
· Motion: to approve the 2021-2022 WU Theater budget. Prady moved approval and Susan seconded the motion. The 2021-22 Theater budget was unanimously approved. 
Officer Reports
· President- Lily
· Lily shared that she has been busy making sure the team finishes the semester strong. They have been busy working on as many programs as they can get in. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Kari
· Kari has been working on the All-WUD Recognition event, that took place last week, in person, and went very well. She has been working with Prady on the Senior Class Bash that will be taking place next week on the Terrace.
· VP of External Relations- Prady
· Prady has also been working on the Senior Class Bash. He finished up his marketing committee meeting this week. He has been working on the transition of his position. Prady has also been on the EID VCSA committee, which has been meeting frequently. 
Secretary and Treasury Updates
· Secretary- Mark
· Mark shared some summer updates. There will be a series of staff vacancies that need to be filled. Mark will be asking Union President to appoint a student to serve on some of the search committees. The Union and CfLI have agreed to work with Student Print to transition them into L&E. And lastly, working on taking over operation of the University Club. 
· Treasurer- Susan
· Susan shared that campus will be open starting May 10th. The Union has been given permission to have graduation viewing parties at both US and MU.  Reservations will be required.   
Commission to Ensure Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in Dining Policies and Practices
· The Facilities and Dining & Hospitality Advisory Boards prepared a joint proposal which was presented by Prady and Ansley. The whole proposal is in box. They want to build a working group that can take a deep look at policies and practices. Their goal is to take a DEI lens to look at the Unions and provide an inclusive space.  The first phase will be over the summer to help create a baseline of information. And then late August the information will go into action. 
· The group discussed the presentation. It was noted to add Global Connections to wherever Cuisine is listed. As they work together. 
· Motion: to approve the proposal to commission a group to ensure diversity, equity and inclusion in dining policies and practices. Mark moved the motion and  Kari seconded. Motion was unanimously approved. 
NPHC/MGC Proposal 
· Prady presented the NPCH/MGC space proposal. Prady gave a description of the NPCH & MGC. They are the two Fraternity and Sorority groups on campus that represent multicultural Greek Life. They have not normally had access to space on campus. Recommending Inn Wisconsin and the State rooms at Memorial Union be used for spaces for them to use for programming. They will work with CESO to reserve the space for their needs. Facilities Advisory Board has already approved this.
· The group discussed. 
· Motion: to approve the NPCH/MGC proposal. Jacklyn moved approval and Jenny seconded the motion. Motion unanimously approved. 
Associate Director (AD) Compensation Proposal 
· Barb & Kari shared their presentation on the AD Compensation proposal. Kari shared some highlights, as this was discussed in the last meeting. They are requesting this as the ADs have been providing more and more work. The ADs have expressed their financial concerns and having to choose a job over being in WUD. They want to be able to attract students. 
· The group discussed. It was recommended to wait until summer, collect data and then re-visit next year. It was suggested to look at possible scholarships for ADs. 
· Motion: to approve the AD Compensation proposal as amended.  Prady  oved approval and Jenny seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved. 
Updates & Discussion 
· Transition- Lily 

· The transition event is happening tomorrow night. 

· Dean of Students Update- Dean Olstad 
· Day of the Badger raised $10,000 for women’s relief. A new initiative is around student legal services. 
· SSFC Updates- Grace
· Grace thanked everyone for their time this year. 

· ASM Update- Aerin
· Elections for next year are wrapping up. Still working on the student relief fund. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.
